
Waroona Licensing 
Centre is now located 

within the Shire 
Administration Offi  ce to

the left of Reception.
9733 3021

Next
Council
Meeting

Next Council Meeting 
will be 

25 June 2019 
at 4pm at the 

Shire of Waroona Council 
Chambers behind the 
administration offi ce
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We have just experienced one of our driest 
Mays on record which can generally lead 
to a tough time for our farmers in keeping 
livestock fed and maintained in good 
condition through June and July. Th is has 
been right across the South West so fi ngers 
crossed we have some substantial catch up 
rain in the coming months so we can enjoy 
some much needed spring growth and good 
water fl ows to top up our dams. 

Th e community of Preston Beach has a 
completed and a very much enhanced new 
community centre. Th e Preston Beach 
Progress Association and all the support they 
mustered to see this project fi nally come to 

fruition are to be congratulated and we hope 
that the residents and visitors will enjoy this 
new facility for many years to come. 

Th e Waroona Business Support Group 
which is made up of a very dedicated and 
enthusiastic collective of business owners 
in Waroona have made a start on the fi rst 
stage of adding colour and some art to our 
Main Street. Th e large blank wall that has 
been the centre of many conversations over 
the years will be beautifi ed by a large mural 
featuring a selection of some of the natural 
beauty that we have to off er in our special 
part of the world. Th e artist behind the work 
is Brenton See and is attributable to many 
fantastic works across WA. Th e Council has 
contributed to this project and the business 
group has more stages to follow in putting 
some colour and interest into our town. Can 
I say thank you to this group for driving 
this project and look forward to seeing your 
future initiatives. 

From some of the feedback that council has 

received, our three free overnight RV stops 
have been well utilised. Th ese areas give our 
visitors a chance to stay in our Shire for a 
short while with the hope they enjoy what 
we have to off er and perhaps support our 
businesses while they are here. If you happen 
to see these travellers at these spots please 
make them feel welcome and help in creating 
an image that we are a great place to visit. 

While mentioning visitors, Tracy and her 
great band of volunteers at the Visitors centre 
are calling for our artists to start nominating 
for this year’s Sea to Art exhibition. Th is 
event has grown in stature over the past 
years and has showcased some amazing 
and talented artists in our Shire and close 
neighbours. I would like to encourage 
anyone with the creative urge to consider 
entering in this exhibition. Tracey would 
be delighted if you would kindly talk to her 
about nominating and she can be reached at 
visitorcentre@waroona.wa.gov.au 

Th e past few months have been particularly 

busy for our exceptional St John Ambulance 
service. Th e good people that make up this 
group have had more than their share of 
incidents and as a community, we thank 
them for what they do as fi rst responders 
and the invaluable job that you do for our 
community in helping in what can be peoples 
greatest time of need. St Johns in Waroona 
off ers some very valuable fi rst aid courses so 
please make the eff ort to utilise their local 
training centre and help support this very 
vital service. 
At our May council meeting, we 
congratulated Councillor Noel Dew on 
achieving twenty years of service on the 
Council of the Shire of Waroona. Noel 
has held the position of President and 
Deputy President. He has served on many 
committees and delegations and has been 
a very staunch advocate for Preston Beach. 
Noel has given countless hours to his 
community on council and as a volunteer 
ranger on the beach. Th ank you Noel on your 
commitment to our Shire.
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EMERGENCY SERVICES DINNER
Last month the Shire of Waroona invited representatives 
from Waroona Volunteer Fire & Emergency Service, 
Waroona West Volunteer Bush Fire Brigade, Lake 
Clift on Volunteer Bush Fire Brigade, Preston Beach 
Volunteer Bush Fire Brigade, Waroona St John Volunteer 
Ambulance, Preston Beach Volunteer Rangers and 
Waroona Police to attend the annual thankyou dinner 
which was held at the Waroona Bowling and Social Club 
last Th ursday. 

Shire councillors and staff  joined around 70 members and 
their families for a lovely meal prepared and served by 
Waroona Bowling and Social Club.

Cr Mike Walmsley acknowledged and thanked all of the 
above Emergency Services for their highly valued services 
and time they provide to Waroona and surrounds.  

CITIZENSHIP

New Australian Citizens:

Elizabeth & Tol 
Homan (Above)

Sarah Wright
(Right)
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Waroona Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
Corporation Meeting 

Some exciting news for Shire of Waroona; aft er a lot of thought and hard work the 
Commonwealth of Australia has accepted the application from Waroona Aboriginal & 
Torres Strait Islander Corporation (WAATSIC) to become an incorporated organisation.
Th e objectives of the Corporation are to assist in the relief of poverty, sickness, 
destitution, helplessness, distress, suff ering and misfortune among Aboriginal & Torres 
Strait Islander people in the Waroona Shire, through the process of supporting social 
and economic development. 
Th e Corporation is guided by 8 elected directors who represent diff erent families in the 
community and will also undertake a liaison approach with many community groups 
and organisations. 
For further information, please contact Chairperson Rob Jetta on: 0477 352 266 or 

waatsic@gmail.com

On Wednesday 8th May, the Peel and South West 
offi  ces of the Department of Local Government, 
Sport and Cultural Industries hosted a forum 
for State Sporting Associations (SSA) and Local 
Governments (LG) as a means of creating 
networks and developing relationships between 
the sports and the facility providers. 
It has been recognised that as sports continue to 
grow, pressure mounts on local governments to 
supply the level of facilities & equipment needed. 
In many instances, the relationship between 
the two parties are minimal which can result in 
the misunderstanding of community need and 
opportunities can be missed.
Th e hosting of this initial forum, connected local 
governments from both the Peel and South West 
with key state sporting associations – Cricket 
WA, Hockey WA, Basketball WA, Football West, 
Netball WA and WA Football Commission. 
Th is forum provided an opportunity for the 
state sporting associations to present on regional 
servicing priorities as well as outline potential 
restrictions. Following the presentations, local 
governments were able to engage in discussion 
with the sports relevant to their communities. Th is 
forum provided a foundation for both sport and 
local government to develop appropriate networks 
that will benefi t into the future, particularly with 
regards to planning of facility needs.
Following the success of this forum, it has been 
suggested that the forum be held twice a year, with 
state sporting associations hosting and presenting 
at one, and local governments hosting and 
presenting at the other

STATE SPORTING 
ASSOCIATION & LOCAL 
GOVERNMENT FORUM


